Patrick E. Lindemann

Ingham County Drain Commissioner

PO Box 220 707 Buhl Avenue Mason, MI 48854-0220

Phone: (517) 676-8395 Fax: (517) 676-8364

http://dr.ingham.org



Carta Florence Clos Deputy Drain Commissioner

Paul C. Pratt Deputy Drain Commissione

David C. Love Chief of Engineering and Inspection

Sheldon Lewis
Administrative Assistant

February 11, 2015

Re: Pine Lake Outlet, Bayonne Branch Drain Drainage District

Dear Property Owner:

Attached you will find a "Notice of Day of Review of Drainage District Boundaries." I have sent this to you because you may own property in the referenced drainage district.

This Notice is to let you know that on March 18, 2015, we will be reviewing the drainage district boundary. The purpose of the review is to ensure that landowners are only billed for work on county drains into which their property actually drains. This review will not decide any assessment; however, the review may establish new drainage district boundaries for the future.

Your attendance at the review is not required, but you are invited to stop by my office to participate. My office is located at 707 Buhl Avenue in Mason, Michigan, across from the 55th District Court. Again, the review will be held on March 18, 2015. You may stop by at any time between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m.

A map showing the proposed drainage district is posted online at the Ingham County web site (http://dr.ingham.org). The map is also available for review in my office. You may have questions, so I have included a list of "Frequently Asked Questions." You may also call my office at (517) 676-8395.

If you choose to attend the Day of Review, my staff and I look forward to meeting you. Please know that I consider it a great honor and privilege serving you and the other citizens of Ingham County.

Respectfully yours,

Patrick E. Lindemann

Ingham County Drain Commissioner